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Change Type: Modification

Change Summary: The fire sprinkler requirements that previously 
extended to small bathrooms in Group R-4 occupancies have been deleted.

2018 Code: 903.3.1.1.2 Bathrooms. In Group R occupancies other 
than Group R-4 occupancies, sprinklers shall not be required in bath-
rooms that do not exceed 55 square  feet (5 m²) in area and are located 
within individual dwelling units or sleeping units, provided that walls 
and ceilings, including the walls and ceilings behind a shower enclosure 
or tub, are of noncombustible or limited- combustible materials with a 
15-minute thermal barrier rating.

Change SignifiCanCe: Historically, in residential occupancies the 
required sprinkler protection has typically not been mandated to extend 
to small bathrooms within such occupancies. However, the allowance 
has not previously applied to Group R-4 occupancies. These occupancies 
consist of dwelling space for 6 to 16 persons on a 24-hour basis and 
provide some type of custodial care, such as alcohol and drug centers, 
assisted living facilities, congregate care facilities, group homes, halfway 
houses, residential board and care facilities, and social rehabilitation 
facilities. Sprinklers are no longer required in small bathrooms in these 
occupancies in order to be consistent with the other Group R occupancies. 
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This excerpt is taken from Significant Changes to the International Building Code®, 2018 Edition.
Significant Changes publications take you directly to the most important changes that 
impact projects. Key changes are identified then followed by in-depth discussion of how the 
change affects real-world application. Photos, tables and illustrations are included to further 
clarify application. Available for the IBC, IRC, IFC and IPC/IMC/IFGC, the Significant Changes 
publications are very useful training and review tools for transitioning to a new code edition.
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